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South Canadian Amateur Radio Society

Norman, OK 

July 12, 2003
The July meeting of SCARS was called to order by Vice Pres. Bob, KD5JPL with 27 members present. The minutes of the June meeting were read and approved. Treas. Jeff, KT5OK gave the treasurers report and we had $2024.33.

Ken, N5KUK gave the CORA report and pre registration ticket sales were doing very well. As it turns out we sold more than any other participating club. He encouraged members to check the CORA website for latest information on Ham Holiday 2003 and solicited help for manning the flea market table assignment job.  Jeff, KT5OK reported the repeater phone patch still had problems but we are at the mercy of the phone company to fix their part. They seem to have trouble finding the site.

Joe, W5PNO announced he had 12 stages of steel scaffolding available and some 2 drawer filing cabinets.  Looks like Joe has been to the OU Salvage Sale again…The VE team testing has been every other month but may go back to an every month schedule again here at FS #7 prior to our meeting.  Check in/pre-registration at 7:45 AM and test from 8 to 9:15 AM. Their website will reflect any new developments. This may start in August. 
New and Used Gear: Don, WA5-TAW had a great show and tell of a VHF/UHF Discone antenna he built for about $8.  Based on a quick test prior to the meeting it worked great. Bill, N5UMH reported he would have some equipment from the estate of SK Eli Lugo, KG5AE available.  The Gin Pole had already been obtained and it was discussed and approved that the club purchase it for $100. This heavy duty gin pole will be made available to any members for erecting or taking down towers. 

Emergency Manager David Grizzle had asked for our commitment in conducting Emergency Communication classes as well as a Technician class for local police, fire and other emergency personnel that wanted to become hams.  We felt this was no problem,  but would be discussed later when both sides had some firm information as to dates, location etc. Don, WA5TAW volunteered to be the Tech Class instructor. 

Thanks were in order to Don WA5TAW, Ken N5KUK, Doug WX5DF, Bob KD5JPL and Bill KD5DO6 for their work on this project. 

The Rotary Club has asked that we present a program at one of their meetings about Amateur Radio. Larry W5NZS volunteered to direct that effort and Don WA5TAW assisting. 
The discussion turned to Field Day and it was agreed that we had a good time. From then on there were different opinions on the site itself, how we set up, the number of stations and etc.

We did identify some things we could do better or change for the better. The site offered some real advantages over Reaves Park as far as the covered area, restrooms, protection from the sun and the like.  On the minus side the trees are in the wrong place and some felt there is more public traffic at Reaves Park.  We also gained some digital contacts at the expense of SSB. We need to address this next year. Bill, N5UMH reported on the NARS group in Houston using two stations also, one for CW and one for SSB and often on the same band at the same time. If we can get our filter situation configured properly and separate the antennas a little more that would help us.  There was some thought that some members would have participated or participated more if it wasn’t such a “contest” atmosphere and some “rag chew” contacts were possible. I will depart from the actual minutes here a little to state that this is “Field Day”. It is conducted the way it is because that is the way it is designed. 

After discussion of some email irregularities it was decided we would change the address on our web site to include a # not an @  Bob KD5JPL commented on recent SSTV success. This is an interesting mode.  We adjourned.

73 de N5UMH 

